
                    Most Excellent Prince Hall Grand Chapter 

                  Ohio Royal Arch Masons 

                                    

                  Most Excellent Grand High Priest 

                            Jerry D. Springer                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

4556 Sylvan Oak Dr          Trotwood, OH 45426-2122           (937-344-2274          JDSpring58@hotmail.com  

Proclamation JDS 2024-001P 

"I can do all things through Christ which strengthens me ", Phillippians 4:11-13 

To: REDGHP Darrell Patterson, RE Grand King Asa C. Knowles, RE Grand Scribe Villani J, 
Thomas, RE Grand Treasurer Kenneth L. Rhynehardt, RE Grand Secretary David W. Murray, 
RE Grand Trustee at Large Roderick Alan McCully, RE Grand Trustee Nathaniel C. Benn, RE 
Grand Chaplain Reverend Melvyn Huguely, RE Grand Ark Bearer Ted Brown of the Most 
Excellent Prince Hall Grand Chapter of Ohio Royal Arch Masons, 

Greetings! 

Trust in the Lord with all your heart, with all your might and lean not to your own 
understanding, in all thy ways acknowledge him and he will direct your path. I greet 
you in the name of our risen Savior, Jesus the Christ. 

In accordance with ancient customs and traditions, and By the Power and Authority in me 
vested, I Jerry D. Springer, Most Excellent Grand High Priest of the Most Excellent Prince 
Hall Grand Chapter of Ohio Royal Arch Masons, do Proclaim that Ohio Prince Hall Royal 
Arch Masons will celebrate Zerubbabel Day, June 16, 2024, or the nearest date to it in the 
month of June, as your meeting dates will allow. 

This celebration is to honor one of the Patrons of Royal Arch Masonry. This Day may be 
celebrated at your meeting place or at a Church of your choosing. Each Royal Arch Chapter 
is hereby Directed to invite the sponsored or nearest Court, Heroines of Jericho to attend 
and participate in this Annual Celebration. A report of the event, with attendance, is to be 
sent to the Grand Deputy Lecturer of your District, with a copy to the Grand Secretary and 
Myself, as soon as possible following the event. 

mailto:JDSpring58@hotmail.com


This celebration may be open to the public, as we convey to our 

communities our   commitment to the ideals of Royal Arch Masonry. 

"HOLINESS TO THE LORD, HOLINESS TO THE LORD, HOLINESS TO THE LORD" 

Yours in the Bond of 3 X 3, 

Jerry D. Springer, PHP NO.7 

Most Excellent Grand High Priest 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        


